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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

 at the New Victory Hall on
Thursday 19th April 2018 at 7.30pm      
1. APOLOGIES

Cllr Fowle – Away. Agreed 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 15th March 2018 were confirmed as a true record of the meeting. Proposed: Cllr Ryall Seconded: Cllr Howe. Agreed
4. PUBLIC SPEAKING

4.1
To receive report from Police, County and District Councillor - None
4.2
A parishioner spoke regarding a litter picking that a few residents conducted. They collected 17 sacks of litter from around the village. They disposed at the recycling centre. The staff were reluctant to take so many bags but they did accept them. The Parish Council thanked those involved with their efforts to keep the village a clean and tidy place to live. Clerk to speak to NNDC regarding litter on the busy roads. 
5. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 The clerk an update on the preparations for the Annual Parish Meeting on Thursday 26th April 2018. A number of organisations have been invited and have accepted. Cllr How is organising the refreshments. 
5.2 The clerk updated the Parish Council on the new GDPR policy that needs to in place by 25th May. The clerk explained that she was currently writing the policy and undertaking an audit of where personal data is kept and would be have the policy ready for adoption by the next meeting.
5.3 The clerk explained that the standing orders have been revised and the parish councils standing orders will be reviewed. Clerk to conduct a review and bring to council in June.
6. BATTLES OVER 100 YEAR WW1 COMMEMORATION 

Claire Penstone Smith, the Chair of Neatishead, Irstead and Barton Turf Community Heritage Group spoke regarding the plans for the commemoration of 100 years since WW1 ended in the village. There will be various events that will take place over the course of the weekend commencing the 9th of November to 11th November including a special service at the New Victory Hall at 11am on the Sunday which has been agreed with the churches. Other events such as a trail around the village to remember service men from the village who sadly fell in WW1, a display of the villages serving officers and NABS will be producing performing Friday and Saturday Evening are also planned. Claire explained that to prepared these events does come with some costs. The NIBTCHG have applied to the WW1 Fund for funding for £400. They will find out at the end of April. The parish council agreed that they would like to contribute some money towards the events taking place and asked to be informed when they get a response regarding funding so a more informed decision can be made. Many thanks were given to Claire for informing the Parish Council of the plans for the village. 
7. VILLAGE STORE SIGN

Margaret Maxwell from the White House Stores spoke to the parish council regarding the village store and if the parish council would consider looking at the option of Community Brown Shop sign erected on the main road to advertise the shop is in the village. The council asked if there were any signs currently in the village itself advertising the location of the shop and there is not currently. It was suggested that perhaps to the residents if they would have a sign affixed to their property to direct people to the shop. The clerk said that she would find out the cost of signs and the feasibility of having one erected.
8. CORRESPONDENCE.
8.1 The clerk has received a number concerns from parishioners regarding dogs on the playingfield and around the new playground. It appears there has been a number if instances where dogs have been let of leads and running freely over the allotments and playground. The parish council accepted that the number of complaints is probably due to the new park being such a success but found that banning dogs off the field is not the answer. There is also a public foot path that runs through the field so it may be hard to enforce the ban anyway. Cllr Church has spoken with some of the parents outside the school to find out if they have witnessed problems with the park, it was reported that they had not. It was agreed to order a sign to have dogs on leads by the playground. The parish council asked that if a person using the field is subject to abuse that they should call the police. Clerk to purchase signs. 
8.2 Meryl Sherry the Streetscene Inspector at NCC is asking if the village could let them know if there are pot holes, regular incidences of Standing Water, Mud on the Road, Hedge/Tree/Vegetation Encroachments or dirty/damaged signs in the village. The council gave a few items to include on the list, including pot holes, standing water and road markings. The parish council have asked all residents that notice a problem to contact the clerk. Clerk to report.
8.3 A parishioner emailed a question regarding the signing of the Wayleave Agreement in March 18 meeting – Clerk responded. 
8.4 Norfolk ALC Newsletter - 13th April 2018.
9. PLAYINGFIELD
9.1 Plans for the grand opening of the playground have been organised. The date has been set for 20th April at 2.45pm. Neatishead Primary school Headteacher Mrs Church will open the park. The organisations that have funded the new playground have been invited.
9.2 The clerk informed the council that the amount raised at the fundraising auction held in March was £3194.50. Cllr Church thanked all involved in the organisation of the event and the huge success that it was.
9.3 Following on from the complaints regarding dogs on the playground, the parish council discussed options to stop dogs from being near the play equipment. The previous estimate for fencing around the park had been £6000. It was agreed that this appeared a little high and that to look at alternative options. The clerk will investigate different options and report back to council. As a measure to stop dogs being off the lead around the equipment the sign that has been agreed to purchase be positioned by the playground. 
9.4 The clerk confirmed that insurance has been extended for the playground and zip wire.

9.5 Clive Barrett has reported that the matting used in the new playground is making it very hard to manage the playground maintenance and will cause damage to his equipment. It was noted that it did not appear to be flush enough with the ground causing this problem to arise. It was agreed to speak with NGF regarding this issue and ask if the matting needs to be re-laid. It was also raised that NGF need to return to tighten the zip wire.

10. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

10.1
Receipts

Main Account -March 

Allotments








                £92.00

Allotment



                                                                                                £20.00


Stait & Son Clothes Bank



  £48.00

Allotment





£20.00

Saving Account - March

 Donation









£150.00
10.2
Payments authorised for February: Agreed

C Hummel wages – chq 000053       






              £220.29

HMRC, paye – chq 000054
    
       £23.90

Anglian Water – DD








£39.00

New Victory Hall – Hire of hall -  Chq 000055






£54.00


C Hummel – ICO Data Registration Renewal
- Chq 000056




£35.00

Indigo Waste Ltd – Glass Recycling – Chq 000057





£34.80


SSAF Windows – Signs altered for Playingfield and Staithe – Chq 000058


£80.88

10.3
The clerk confirmed that the accounts were being finalised and arrangements will be made to send them to the internal auditor.

         11.
PLANNING.
11.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: 
CL/18/0538 Certificate of lawfulness for occupation of dwelling house in breach of condition 4 (restricting occupancy to person solely or mainly employed in the management of the Fish Farm) of planning permission 83/0445, for more than ten years Burnt Fen Lodge, Long Lane, Hoveton, Norwich, NR12 8JX – No Objection
PF/18/0177 Demolition of barn & erection of building to provide one unit of holiday accommodation (amended design of PF/13/0633) Land at Beech Farm, Common Road, NEATISHEAD, NR12 8XY – No Objection
PF/18/0664 Single Storey extension to industrial Unit. Unit 2, The Granary, School Road, Neatishead, Norwich NR12 8BU – No Objection

PF/18/0669 Single Storey extension to front and first floor/ two storey extensions to side and rear. 1 Chapel Corner, Cangate Road, Neatishead, Norwich NR12 8YG – No Objection
Notification’s received from NNDC: 
PF/18/0231 - Erection of two storey front extension

1 Chapel Corner, Cangate Road, Neatishead, Norwich, NR12 8YG – Application Withdrawn
11.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority: None
Notification’s received from Broads Authority: None
12.
CARPARK.
12.1 
The clerk confirmed wording has been agreed and sign has been ordered. It was decided to locate the sign at    the entrance of the carpark on the left-hand side. Clerk to contact Clive to arrange fitting when sign is picked up.      
13.
STAITHE.
13.1         The clerk updated that the parish council have agreed on the area to be leased by the Broads Authority. A       parishioner had has questioned that there are covenants on the land registry and would this cause any issues with the lease. – Clerk will investigate
13.2
 It was confirmed that the Wayleave Agreement between the PC and the Broads Authority for the use of providing   metered electricity recharging pillars has been signed. No further update has been given to the parish council on fitting. A parishioner has been informed that it will not happen until 2019. Clerk will seek clarification from the Broads Authority
13.3
Cllr Barbara McGoun as been in touch with NNDC regarding the poor condition of the bin unit at the staithe. An option has been suggested to have the bins in a metal enclosure. The clerk has asked if the bins can be position in a square formation or do they need to be in a line. NNDC have stated that they be positioned in a square. The openings to deposit rubbish are large enough to take a black sack. This was agreed should alleviate the rubbish that is currently deposited in those bins. Horning have had these types of bins installed and has alleviated the issue with rats and associated litter problems. It was agreed to go forward with this suggestion from NNDC. Clerk will contact Cllr McGoun to confirm. 

14. 
DATES OF FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

Forthcoming meetings for the next 12 months were confirmed as follows:
17th May 2018 Annual Parish Council Meeting

21st June 2018

19th July 2018

20th September 2018

18th October 2018

15th November 2018

17th January 2019

21st February 2019

21st March 2019

18th April 2019

25th April 2019 Annual Parish Meeting

16th May 2019 Annual Parish Council Meeting
The Annual Parish Council Meeting 
Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on: -
Thursday May 17th 2018 at 7.30pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone :  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@btinternet.com

